
 

 

MEMO 

03/6/2020 

To: The Cambridge Redevelopment Authority (CRA) Board 
From: Alexandra Levering, Project Manager 
RE: Lobby Modification Proposal – The Marriott Cambridge, 50 Broadway 
 

OVERVIEW 

On March 4th, the CRA Design Review Committee met to consider a proposal by The Marriott hotel to modify their 
lobby, adjacent to the CRA’s public pedestrian easement, to improve heating and cooling capability in their lobby 
seating area. Marriott General Manager, Cathleen Wardley and Marriott Director of Engineering, Kevin Alarie 
attended the on-site meeting, along with staff from Boston Properties, to discuss details of their proposal. Their 
request involves the installation of a glass wall between the east side of the public corridor and the lobby. Two 
sets of swing doors will be installed on the north and south ends of the corridor to provide access in and out of the 
lobby space. A new automatic sliding door will replace the existing swing doors on the northern end of the corridor 
close to Broadway. For design details, please refer to the attached concept plan and renderings. 

The Design Review Committee agreed the modification to the lobby was reasonable. It was noted the pedestrian 
flow through the corridor has grown significantly with the increased development in the area, and the closure of 
the connection to Pioneer Way and the Green Garage as a result of 325 Main Street’s construction. The 
committee did have further comments on two elements of the design. First, on the northern end of the corridor, it 
was identified that two swing doors will open across from each other at roughly the same location. This has the 
ability to create a pinch-point. It was also recommended that locations be identified for pedestrian level wayfinding 
signage on the Broadway side of the entrance to direct the public to Main Street and the MBTA station. As the 
lobby designs are refined, CRA staff will work with the Marriott and Boston Properties to identify solutions to these 
design elements. 

 

MOTION 
 

Motion: Granting approval of the modification to the Marriott lobby design easement to provide 
an enclosed wall between the public easement corridor and the lobby seating area 

 

Attachments: 

- Concept Plan 
- Public Easement Language 
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